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November 15, 2018 

Delivered by Email, RESS and Courier 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2701 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: Energy+ Inc. 2019 Rate Application (EB-2018-0028) 
Settlement Update 

Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 1 in the above noted matter, if there is no settlement proposal 
arising from the Settlement Conference, Energy+ shall file a statement to that effect with the 
OEB by November 14, 2018, and the parties shall file and serve on the other parties by 
November 16, 2018 any submissions on which issues shall be heard in writing, and for which 
issues the OEB should hold an oral hearing. 

Energy+ is writing to notify the Board that despite their best efforts, the parties have not yet 
arrived at a settlement of the issues in this proceeding. However, the parties are continuing 
diligently to pursue a potential settlement. Energy+ is hopeful that if the Board were to allow 
additional time, this may result in a potential settlement of some or all of the issues in this 
proceeding.   For this reason, Energy+ requests that the Board extend the times set out in 
paragraphs 13, 15 and 16 of Procedural Order No. 1 by 1 week, such that:  

• Notice of no settlement would be made on November 21, 2018 with parties making 
submissions on whether the remaining issues should be heard in writing or orally by 
November 23, 2018. 

• Any potential settlement proposal would be filed on or before December 5, 2018. 

• Staff submissions would be still due 7 days after any potential settlement proposal is 
filed. 

• The tentative date for the oral hearing to hear any settlement proposal, as well as a 
summary of the unsettled issues, would be deferred to ensure the Board panel and 
parties have adequate time to consider any potential settlement proposal as well as 
staff’s submissions.  



The parties that have actively participated in settlement discussions have consented to the 
submission of this letter. 

Yours very truly, 

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS LLP 
Per: 

Original signed by John A.D. Vellone 

John A. D. Vellone 

cc: Sarah Hughes, Energy+ Inc. 
Parties to EB-2018-0028 
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